Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

September 14, 2021
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan, Gil Finch, Bob Roy, alternate; Donna Laurent, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative; Jason Call
Absent:  Gordon Rebello, Wayne Kellner, alternate  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
In the absence of a regular Board member, Bob Roy was made a voting member for this meeting.

Minutes
A motion was made by Donna Laurent to approve the minutes of the August 24, 2021 meeting as read, seconded by Gil Finch.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 
Master Plan

June Garneau was not able to attend the meeting and work was postponed until September 28.
Financial Report

The Board secretary reported she still does not have a corrected financial report.  The Select Board is aware of the problem, as well as problems with other budget line items, and is working to correct the situation.
Communications

The Zoning Board of Adjustment has granted Christopher and Elizabeth Souza on Ingerson Road a Variance to build closer to a property line than allowed at an September 9 hearing.  A hearing also continued on the same night for an application from Anthony Plant for a Special Exception to operate an auto repair service which was granted by the Zoning Board of Adjustment.
A copy of a building permit was circulated, and no problems noted.

Two virtual workshops on September 18th and 22nd were announced which are being held by the New Hampshire Municipal Association of which the town of Jefferson is a member.  The town will pay the registration fee of any Board member who wants to attend.
Informational sheets about building on private roads under RSA 674:41 were given to Board members to read.

The Board secretary reported she now has a copy of the 2022 Traditional March Meeting Calendar listing important dates and deadlines for town officials.

Copies of Selectmen’s minutes can be read on the town’s website and any questions brought to the next Planning Board meeting.

The Board secretary will place notices needed to inform the public of any changes in the Planning Board’s operation and schedule for the month of October. The October 12th meeting of the Planning Board has been cancelled but the Board is planning to meet on October 26th. 
The Board’s next regular meeting date is September 28.  The Board hoped they would be able to make more progress to complete the Master Plan as delays have slowed the process.   

There being no further business, Donna Laurent made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gil Finch.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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